## **Southerly Point Co-operative Multi-Academy Trust**



Central Offices, Helston Community College, Church Hill, Helston, Cornwall. TR13 8NR.

Tel. 01326 575027 or email kteague@southerlypoint.co

www.southerlypoint.co

Companies House No. 10552443

14<sup>th</sup> June 2022

Dear Parents / Carers

Today I am writing to invite you to an informal consultation meeting at Helston Community College on Monday 20<sup>th</sup> June 2022 at 5.00pm, which is scheduled to last for one hour.

As you will be aware, Southerly Point is currently in a phase of looking at its future and the proposal for your school to move to a new academy trust has been shared with you. This follows the decisions made by Trustees last month in discussion with the Department for Education. The formal proposal is set to be considered by an advisory panel to the Department on 4th July and we are keen to gather feedback ahead of the meeting.

The next step for us is to provide parents, governors and staff with an opportunity to meet with representatives of the proposed new trust, in order to better inform you about their potential plans for the school and give you a chance to ask any questions. At this meeting there will also be representatives of the Southerly Point Cooperative Multi-Academy Trust. Feedback gained from this meeting on the proposal will be made available to the Department for Education.

We are very keen to hear your views and they will be made available to the Department for Education. You are also able to contact the Department for Education directly by email to the following mailbox: rsc.sw@education.gov.uk. A summary of all responses will be considered at the meeting on 4th July.

I do hope you are able to attend as we are keen to engage with all members of the school community.

Yours sincerely

Mark Blackman

M. Plackman

Interim CEO